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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on July 11th, 2023 at 7:00 pm.   The minutes from the June meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  There were some discrepancies about the funds and where disbursements were placed.  There is a possibility these disbursements need to just be corrected and put in the right fund.  Heather Anderson and Ann Hixson will go through the treasurer report and attempt to rectify this.  Ed Clem added that the cash balance statement and CTAS align so it is just an issue of moving things.   The treasurer’s report was put on hold for this month to work on this.  
Grant Graham was present to discuss and present the sign assessment he completed.  He did complete the East Side.  He noted the township is in dire need to new signs and updated signs.  He stated 3/4 th of the signs needs repairs.  Mr. Grant can assist with the replacement and repairs and offered to facilitate purchasing the signs (prices would be $40 to $80/sign).  He did offer to rent his equipment to the Bartunek’s who will be working on this project.  Jason Rosing brought a motion to accept the Sign Assessment and move forward on the signs with the most need right away.  Jerry Johnson did approve this motion with Al Bergquist seconding.  Jason Rosing advised that Lake Eunice did budget $3000 this year for signs and he will make a note to increase for next year.  He presented his findings on the East side roads:

Pearl Lake
North Pearl Lake
Pearl Lake Lane
Peterson Lane North
Peterson Circle
Pearl Circle
Pearl Lake Road
East Lake Eunice Road
South Lake Eunice Road 
West Lake Eunice Road
Lake Maude Drive
East Maude Lake Road
Shorewood Beach Road
Line Road
Moe Lake Road
Summer Haven
East Little Cormorant Road
Olen Lane
West Peters Road
Grossmans Road
Deroxe Road
Donnie Jay
St Mary’s Road
Tarnowski
East Pearl Lake Road

Stacy Scott, Lake Eunice Resident was present to discuss building a shed on her property.  She is wondering about putting a culvert in and whether she needs a permit and what the process is.  She was told to contact a local contractor to put this in and they should know the specifications. 
The board approved a letter from Carl Malmstrom in regards to a minimum maintenance road off of Highway 22.  
Bids have been received for the work that needs to be done from a storm last year-Lake Eunice has been approved for a grant from FEMA for the Mn Recovery Program which will cover 75% of the costs.

Halstad Road:
Olson Construction
$4000
Driveway Services
$1500
Haldorson Drive:
Olson Construction
$16750
Driveway Services
$8490
Dorf Beach Road:	
Olson Construction
$5000
Driveway Services
$4800

Due to a conflict of interest, Wayne Jacobson and Al Bergquist opted out of bid review and voting.  Jason Rosing brought a motion to accept Driveway Services as the lowest bid and move forward with the repairs needed.  This was seconded by Ed Clem.  
Jason Rosing will be in contact with Carr’s Tree Services about trimming and brushing. 
This meeting was adjourned at 8:01 pm by motion from Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem. 
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